## CITY OF MARLBOROUGH MEETING POSTING

CITY CLERK'S OFFICE CITY OF MARLBOROUGH

Meeting Name: Traffic Commission	2023 FEB 17	AM 9: 20
ate: February 22, 2023		
Time: 10:00 am		

Location: 3st Floor City Hall – Memorial Hall

Agenda Items to be addressed:

### 1) MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

a) Review draft from 11-30-22 (Note: December and January meetings were cancelled)

### 2) NEW BUSINESS

- a) Accident concerns in the area of Winter Street/Winter Street Ext./Lincoln Street
- b) Request for stop sign in the area of St. Martin Drive and D'Angelo Drive
- c) Request to make Winter Avenue a one-way street

### 3) OLD BUSINESS

- a) Traffic pattern concern at Rte. 20, Boston Post Road E & entrance to Raytheon.
- b) Request for crosswalk on Elm Street/Broad Street area.

THE LISTING OF TOPICS THAT THE CHAIR REASONABLY ANTICIPATES WILL BE DISCUSSED AT THE MEETING IS NOT INTENDED AS A GUARANTEE OF THE TOPICS THAT WILL HAVE BEEN DISCUSSED. NOT ALL TOPICS LISTED MAY IN FACT BE DISCUSSED, AND OTHER TOPICS NOT LISTED MAY ALSO BE BROUGHT UP FOR DISCUSSION TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY LAW.



## CITY OF MARLBOROUGH OFFICE OF TRAFFIC COMMISSION 140 MAIN STREET MARLBOROUGH, MASSACHUSETTS 01752

### **Traffic Commission Minutes**

The Regular Meeting of the Traffic Commission was held on Wednesday, November 30, 2022, at 10:00 am. (The meeting was also recorded and is available to view online at the City of Marlborough's website (www.marlborough-ma.gov). Members present: Chairman - Police Chief David Giorgi, Fire Chief Kevin Breen, Commissioner of Public Works Sean Divoll and City Clerk Steve Kerrigan. Also present: City Engineer Tom DiPersio, Assistant Civil Engineer Ashley Miller, Sgt. Ron Ney from the MPD Traffic Services Unit and City Councilor Christian Dumais.

Minutes taken by Karen Lambert, MPD - Public Safety Administrative Assistant.

Chief Giorgi started recording the meeting at 10:00 a.m. and began by welcoming everyone and making introductions.

#### 1- Minutes

Review of the minutes of the Traffic Commission meeting of Wednesday, September 28, 2022.

(NOTE: The meeting scheduled for Wednesday, October 26, 2022 was canceled.)

VOTE TO APPROVE. All in Favor - Accept and Place on File.

### 2 - New Business

2a) Request for a crosswalk on Elm Street/Broad Street Area.

Chief Giorgi received an email from Councilor Irish with this request. There was discussion about where a crosswalk would be placed. It was noted that the sidewalk on the northbound side stops in that area, and it would need to be extended around the rise of the island and continue across. Engineering also advised that there are underground vaults here that could be an issue for a sidewalk. The grade of the road is also very steep and may not be ADA compliant. Engineering would need more information to evaluate this request. Chief Giorgi advised that he reach out to Councilor Irish.

MOTION was made, seconded, duly VOTED to REFER to Chief Giorgi to speak further with Councilor Irish.

## 2b) Crosswalk concerns at Devens Street & Washington Street.

Chief Giorgi received an email from a resident of this area regarding his concerns. Councilor Dumais also sent an email and was in attendance for this issue. The resident, Slava, stated that there used to be a crosswalk on Devens Street and Washington Street across from Freeman School. He noted that you could see one on Google Maps from 2007. He is concerned that cars are passing the school bus on Devens Street when it has the stop sign out. He noted that there is also a bus stop for Assabet, Marlborough Public Schools and the MWRTA and noted pick up and drop off times. He is hoping to see the crosswalk repainted and also asked about a school bus sign or school zone sign.

Chief Giorgi asked Engineering if the crosswalk could be repainted. Engineering said that there does not appear to be a regulation for this crosswalk. The only ones on Washington Street that are regulated are the 2 mid-block crosswalks. Tom DiPersio questioned if we want a crosswalk here.

Sgt. Ney said that he thinks the resident is talking about two different things. The bus stops on Washington Street. Cars are coming out of Devens Street and going right toward Bolton Street. They see the back of the bus and that it's pulled to the side. They are going around the bus like it is parked. The don't see that the sign is out. It's not really a crosswalk issue but an enforcement issue. Sgt. Ney said that they have been sitting out there to monitor since the resident called. The midnight shift puts an officer there in the morning and the day shift has been there in the afternoon. The issue is with the people coming out of Devens Street. Maybe painting the stop line will help but if the bus stopped across the intersection or before it, cars would have to stop and would be able to see that the stop sign was out.

All agreed that we can repaint the stop line. Chief Giorgi advised that he would talk to the bus company about having the bus stop a little further down the road. It was also further discussed and agreed upon, that a crosswalk is not needed at the end of every T intersection.

MOTION was made, seconded, duly VOTED to REFER to ENGINEERING to have the stop line repainted and to Chief Giorgi to talk to the bus company.

### 3-Old Business

# 3a) Issues with the turn movement at intersection of Boston Post Road West & Ames Street

<u>Update</u>: Ashley Miller finally received an answer back from MassDOT. They don't feel that the changes on Ames Street are necessary. Lori Shattuck stated in her email, "Ames Street would experience lengthy delays and queues with the single right turn lane if there's re-occupancy of the vacant buildings in the area and we don't have the resources to make the changes and then go back and change it again.". Commissioner Divoll does think we should continue to monitor the area post pandemic. All agreed.

# 3b) Traffic Pattern Concern at Rtc. 20, Boston Post Road E & entrance to Raytheon.

<u>Update</u>: Tom DiPersio advised that he does not have any update on this issue at this time.

### 3c) Intersection concerns, West Main St. & Winthrop/Orchard Street

<u>Update:</u> At the last meeting, all agreed that this would be a good location for a flashing beacon. It is now a matter of implementation.

MOTION was made, seconded, duly VOTED to REFER to the DPW to find money in the budget and proceed with installation.

### Additional discussion regarding an item no longer on the agenda:

### Bigelow Street Stop Signs.

Commissioner Divoll said that the DPW is ready to remove the stop signs. The sign board, with a notice, has been moved over here. An additional message can note that the signs will be removed at the start of the year. They can proceed with removal and evaluate electronic speed signs later. This gives a month's notice with the sign board so people who only occasionally use this area may also see it. Warning signs will also be placed on Evelina stating that cross traffic no longer stops and also advance warning signs on Bigelow where you come down the hill.

Chief Giorgi advise that he has already notified Councilor Brown and Karen Boule. He will also follow up with the Mayor's Office. Ashley Miller said that she has already sent the request to have the advance warning signs made.

That there being no further business of the Traffic Commission held on this date, the meeting adjourned at 10:15 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen L. Lambert Records Clerk Marlborough Police Department

## List of documents and other exhibits used at the meeting:

- -City of Marlborough Meeting Posting for the Traffic Commission Meeting on November 30, 2022, including meeting agenda.
  - -Draft of Traffic Commission Minutes from Wednesday, September 28, 2022.
- -Email from Councilor Irish to Chief Giorgi, dated 11/2/22, re: Crosswalk Elm St./Broad St.
- -2 Emails from Slava (last name unknown) to Chief Giorgi, dated 11/18/22 & 11/21/22, re: Sidewalk Crosswalk Devens & Washington St.
- -Copy of email from Lori Shattuck (MassDOT Highway Division) to Ashley Miller from 10/22, re: Ames Street / Route 20 "No Right on Red".

## **Additional Handouts**

-Email from Katlyn LeBold to Chief Giorgi, dated 11/18/22, re: Devens Street - Crosswalk, including photo.

### **David Giorgi**

From:

Ronald Ney

Sent:

Monday, February 6, 2023 10:05 AM

To:

David Giorgi

Subject:

FW: Form submission from: Traffic Enforcement Request

Sent: Monday, February 6, 2023 9:39 AM

To: Ronald Ney

Subject: Form submission from: Traffic Enforcement Request

Submitted on Monday, February 6, 2023 - 9:39am

Submitted by anonymous user: 2601:18e:100:c180:d42:5771:9dfe:384f

Submitted values are:

Name: Sally Boyd

Address: 35 Bond Street

Email Address:

Telephone Number:

Location of Violation: Winter Street/winter street extension/Lincoln st

Time of Violation: Na

Description of Violation: Accidents Comments / Services Requested:

Hello, I would like to plead to the city to make a change at this location. In the past few weeks there have been some accidents there. I am proposing the city either make Lincoln street "do not enter" forcing drivers to not be able to take a right off of winter Street extension and go up Lincoln St. And not be able to allow drivers coming "up" Lincoln from Bond St to go all the way up. They will now be forced to turn onto winter st. So again I'm proposing Lincoln street at Winter St become a Do Not Enter. Another option is winter street and winter st extension not be allowed to turn up on Lincoln st.

Another alternative is to have some type of flashing lighted sign that says dangerous curve.

I have Lived here 16 years and the amount of accidents I know About - I just Feel that something needs to be changed in an attempt to prevent dangerous situations.

## **David Giorgi**

From:

Patricia Bernard

Sent:

Friday, February 10, 2023 2:22 PM

To:

David Giorgi

Subject:

Traffic Commission item

Hi Chief,

Can the Traffic Commission take a look at the area of St. Martin Drive and D'Angelo Drive for a stop sign. Councilor Navin who works for the MWRA indicated that there have been some close calls with tanker trucks and vehicles in the vicinity. Ken's Foods has put up a stop sign on their property to entice their employees to stop before exiting and taking a left on D'Angelo heading towards Simarano. It seems that there is a need for another one from the other direction of St. Martin/D'Angelo.

Let me know if you have any questions.

Thank you.

Trish Bernard
Mayor's Office
140 Main Street | Marlborough, MA 01752
508.460.3770

## **David Giorgi**

From:

Patricia Bernard

Sent:

Thursday, February 16, 2023 2:27 PM

To:

David Giorgi

Cc:

Candace McGrath; Sean Divoll; Thomas DiPersio

Subject:

possible Traffic Commission item

Hi Chief,

I received a call from Christopher Evangelous of 11 Winter St. and he is requesting the Traffic Commission look at making Winter Ave. a one-way street for safety reasons. I believe the street is a private way but he said that it is plowed by the city.

Trish Bernard
Mayor's Office
140 Main Street | Marlborough, MA 01752
508.460.3770